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MEMORANDUM 
 

Common Council Sidewalk Committee 
21 December 2010, 12:30PM 
McCloskey Room (# 135) 

Showers City Hall, 401 North Morton Street 
 

 
  
In attendance:   
Committee Members:  Dave Rollo, Mike Satterfield (Chair) and Chris Sturbaum  
Staff:  Jane Fleig (CBU), Scott Robinson (Planning), Stacy Jane Rhoads (Council 
Office), Dan Sherman (Council Office), Bob Woolford and Justin Wykoff (Public 
Works)  
 
I.    INTRODUCTIONS  

Satterfield asked all present to introduce themselves.  
 
II. BALANCE AFTER BUILDING OUT THIRD STREET 
Wykoff reviewed that $129,811.54 is needed to complete the Third Street Project.  
As reviewed at the last meeting, the Third Street balance sheet is as follows: 
 
City Council Sidewalk Funding Report (existing funding)   
   
Existing Account Balance  $146,038.46 
Bledsoe Tapp and Riggert Invoice  ‐$643.50 
Bledsoe Tapp and Riggert Invoice  ‐$525.00 
Bledsoe Tapp and Riggert Remaining Contract Balance  ‐$27,250.00 
Marilyn Drive Contract (includes 10% contingency)  ‐$78,085.00 
3rd Street Title Work / Appraisals (8 total at $4000 ea)  ‐$32,000.00 
3rd Street Acquisition (8 parcels at 6,000 ea)  ‐$48,000.00 
HAND Commitment for 2011  $75,000.00 
Greenways Allocation for 2010  $100,000.00 
3rd Street Contract (Section 1 thru 4 includes 10% contingency)  ‐$264,346.50 
   
Total Remaining / Needed For Project Completion  ‐$129,811.54 
 
The Committee voted to devote $129,811.54 to the completion of the East Third 
Street Project. After dedicating this amount, the Committee is left with $80,188.46 to 
dedicate to other sidewalk projects. 
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III.  ESTIMATES 
The Committee reviewed that at its last meeting, it requested estimates for the 
projects on Southdowns, Morningside and design of West 17th.  The estimates are as 
follows: 

 
Southdowns – Jordan to Mitchell   $50,622.00  
 
 Wykoff clarified that the water will pass under Southdowns.  

 
 The stormwater component is about $16,000.  Sherman asked if CBU could 

provide in‐kind help with storm water.  Fleig responded that she is not 
authorized to make such a commitment; the commitment would have to 
come from CBU Director Patrick Murphy. Sherman asked if the Committee 
wanted to make a formal request that CBU make this in‐kind storm water 
work donation.  

 
 Satterfield said that he doesn’t see any harm in asking if it might be feasible. 

  
 Sturbaum said that CBU is fully aware of the amount of money the Sidewalk 

Committee spends on stormwater.  He trusts that they will help out as they 
are able.  He does not feel like a formal letter of request is necessary.  
Satterfield agreed. 

 
Morningside Drive (south or northside) – Smith to Saratoga Rd. $12,060.00 
 Fleig pointed out that this estimate only goes from Smith to Saratoga, not  

Sheffield as originally requested. She asked Satterfield if this was acceptable.  
Satterfield responded that he is happy to get what he can for this area.  A 
stretch extending only to Saratoga is a compromise.  Perhaps, if the 
Committee realizes any cost savings from other projects (storm water, 
contingencies, etc), it might consider building out the stretch to Sheffield. 
Wykoff advised that the stretch to Sheffield is approximately the same cost as 
the Smith‐Saratoga stretch.  

 
 Rollo said he was neutral re: Saratoga or Sheffield and deferred to Satterfield.  

If Satterfield feels that getting closer to Sheffield is important, then maybe 
the Committee should devote more money to this project and add anything 
left over to the design of 17th Street.  

 
 Robinson pointed out that if the sidewalk is placed on the south side of the  

street, it might create an expectation that the sidewalk will continue since the 
walk would end at someone’s driveway. If it is on the north side, there would 
be no such expectation.  Robinson asked Satterfield if he thought that the 
neighborhood expected a continued sidewalk on the south side.  Satterfield 
responded that he did not think that there was such an expectation.  
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 Woolford pointed out some possible impediments for sidewalk installation  
on the north side, such as a fire hydrant and light pole.  Wykoff and Fleig said 
they can work around both. 
 

 The group decided to leave open the possibility of locating the sidewalk on 
either side of the street, based on the judgments of Public Works and Utilities.  
 
West 17th Street – Design (southside)—Woodburn to Madison Rogers  
 Wykoff said design of this stretch will run between $20,000‐25,000.  
 
 Sherman said if CBU can do the storm water work on Southdowns, then  

perhaps some of those savings could be applied to the design of the West 17th 
Street project.  

 
 Sherman asked Fleig if CBU will be able to contribute any in‐kind donations;  

Fleig said that she cannot make any definitive commitments at this time.  As 
she mentioned previously, CBU is willing to help as it is able to do so.  

 
IV.   ALLOCATION OF 2011 COUNCIL SIDEWALK COMMITTEE FUNDS 
Sturbaum moved to allocate 2011 Council Sidewalk funds as follows: 

 
V.    APPROVING MINUTES 
The Committee agreed to authorize the Chair to modify and approve the meeting 
minutes after the Committee has had time to review and comment.  The 
Committee agreed one week is sufficient for review. Council Office will send out 
notes from meetings to date shortly. 
 
VI.    SIDEWALK REPORT 
The Committee moved to submit the Sidewalk Report to the Council by the 19 
January 2011 Council meeting. Sherman said that he will need a majority of 
Committee members to sign the report prior to submission.  
 
VII. DE­BRIEFING MEETING  
The group scheduled its debriefing meeting for Tuesday, 25 January 2011 at 
Noon, McCloskey Room.   
  

Traffic calming                $15,000 
Completion of the E. Third Street project (Sections 1‐4)    $129,811.54 
Southdowns from Jordan to Mitchell          $50,000 
(with exploring the possibility of CBU providing in­kind storm  
water work) 
Morningside Drive – Smith to Saratoga (side of road to be TBD)  $12,060.00 
Design of West 17th               the balance 
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VIII. STATUS OF SAGARIN SIDEPATH 
Per Rollo’s request at the last meeting, Sherman reported that the Indiana Court of 
Appeals upheld the trial court’s decision.  Judgment was entered in favor of 
Joblonski; Sagarin was denied settlement. Sagarin and the City have appealed the 
decision to the Indiana Supreme Court.  It is not clear whether the Court will hear 
the matter.  
 
Rollo asked if the City can keep the sidepath clear while the matter is in litigation.  
Wykoff said that he has consulted with City Attorney Rice and the City can keep the 
path clean as the matter is pending. 
 
IX.  ADJOURN 
The Committee adjourned at 1:07pm. 

 


